
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 50 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 539, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT to amend the alcoholic beverage control law, in relation 
to 
      the sale of  certain  New  York-produced  alcoholic  beverages  
at 
      retail for consumption on the premises" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  Under  this legislation, businesses licensed to sell wine for on-
prem- 
ises consumption would also be authorized to  sell  "New  York-
produced" 
liquors,  spirits,  distillates  and  other  alcoholic beverages with 
an 
alcohol content of 24% or less. "New  York  produced"  means  made  
from 
agricultural  products that are grown or produced in this state. Non-
New 
York beverages with a similar alcoholic content (other than soju)  
could 
not be sold on those premises. 
  
  Unfortunately,  this  bill is unconstitutional. On its face, this 
bill 
favors manufacturers  of  alcoholic  beverages  made  from  
agricultural 
products  grown  or  produced  in  New  York,  and discriminates 
against 
manufacturers of identical beverages  made  from  agricultural  
products 
grown  or produced outside New York. Under this bill, the "New York-
pro- 
duced" beverages could be sold by wine licensees, while the same  
licen- 
sees  would be barred from selling identical beverages made from non-
New 
York produce. There is no question that if this bill  were  signed  
into 
law,  it would result in litigation from out-of-state farmers, and 
would 
not survive judicial scrutiny. See, e.g., Granholm v.   Heald, 544  
U.S. 
                               _______________________________ 
460,  472  (2005)  (holding  that  New York statutes imposing 
additional 



burdens on out-of-state wineries seeking to ship wine  directly  to  
New 
York consumers discriminated against interstate commerce). 
  
  I certainly understand the desire of the sponsors of this bill to 
help 
New York's farmers to better compete in the marketplace. Indeed, that 
is 
a  goal  that  I fully support. However, that desire must be tempered 
by 
the need to enact laws that conform  to  the  mandates  of  the  
federal 
Constitution, and this bill does not meet that test. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


